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HAPPY EASTER 
 

APRIL SHOWERS 
BRING MAY FLOWERS 

WHAT A WINTER 
HOPE EVERYONE IS 
BEING VACINNATED  

 
MEETING AT ARACE 

ELECTRIC 
 THE 13TH OF APRIL 

6:30 PM 
***NOTE NEW TIME*** 
LETS CATCH UP WITH 

ALL OF OUR 
ACTIVITIES AND GET 
MOVING ONCE AGAIN 

 
 

BE SAFE  
BE WELL 

 
WHILE DID NOT PARADE 
DOWN BROADWAY THIS 
YEAR, WE HOPE TO BE 

ORGANIZING THE HOOLEY 
SHORTLY. 

---MAYBE— 
 

THE CITY WILL KNOW 
MORE IN MAY ABOUT 

LARGE GATHERING EVENTS 
LATER HOWEVER WE HAVE 
COMPLETED AND MAILED 
IN OUR SPECIAL PERMIT 

APPLICATION TO THE CITY 
SO WE SHOULD BE ON THE 

CALENDAR 
 
 

ALSO, PLEASE CONTINUE 
TO SUPPORT OUR LOCAL 
PEOPLE AND BUSINESSES 
WHO YEAR AFTER YEAR 

SUPPORT OUR EVENTS AND 
PROGRAMS.  THEY NEED US 

MORE NOW AS 
EVERYTHING HOPEULLY 
STARTS TO OPEN UP AND 

RELATIVE NORMALCY 
COMES BACK TO US 

 
KEEP YOUR IRISH UP 

 
 
 

 
AFCO Fuel Oil 
Anchorage Restaurant & Marina 
Arace Electric 
Arold Construction 
Begnal Motors 
Best Western Plus 
Bill's Junk B Gone 
Blue Byrds Haberdashery & Music 
Chic's Restaurant 
Congressman Antonio Delgado 
Deuire's Trophies 
Independent Financial Services 
J. R. 's Auto Body, Inc. 
Keegan Ales, LLC 
Leahy Funeral Home 
Little Italy 
Mariners Harbor 
Front Street Tavern 
Mainetti & Mainetti 
Ulster Savings Bank 
Ryan & Ryan Insurance 
Eire Insurance 
Lia Honda 
J&A Roofing  
Quilty, Dwyer & Larkin 
Woodhouse Wealth Management  
Sav-On Party Central 
Ship to Shore 
Rondout Savings Bank 
Stella's Italian Restaurant 
Mid-Hudson Valley Credit Union 
Herzog’s Supply/Kingston Plaza 
Ulster County Ancient Order of 
Hibernians 
Ulster County Ladies Ancient Order 
of Hibernians 
IBEW 
Gilpatric Van Vliet Funeral Home 
J&J Sass Electric 
Henry J. Bruck Funeral Home 

Bill Kearney,   Editor 
Neil Murray,   Columnist/Historian AOH 
Jean Steuding,   Columnist LAOH 
Fr. Edmund Burke,  Chaplain AOH 
Fr. John Kearney,  Chaplain LAOH 
Jim Carey,    President AOH Division 1 
Patricia Gilpatric,  President LOAH Division 5 
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Boice Brothers Dairy 
Port Ewen Liquor Store 
McGowan's Masonry 
Jordan Trading 
Broadway Lights Diner & Café 
Assembly Member Kevin Cahill 
Mayor Steve Noble 
City of Kingston Mayor’s Office 
City of Kingston Clerk’s Office 
Kingston Police Department 
Kingston Fire Department 
City of Kingston Department of 
Public Works  
City of Kingston Parks and 
Recreation 
Kiwanis Club of Kingston 
Mobile Life  
Diageo 
Manhattan Beer Distributors 
Van Loan's Discount Beverage 
Savona's Trattoria - Kingston 
Savona's Plaza Pizza - Kingston 
Plaza 
Savona's Pizza - Morton Blvd 
Savona's Trattoria - Red Hook 
Savona's Trattoria - Poughkeepsie 
The Hoffman House 
Thomas J. Feeney Enterprises 
Tony’s Pizzeria 
Timely Signs 
Tim's Automotive 
Tighe & Bond 
Ulster County Chamber of 
Commerce 
Ulster Federal Credit Union 
Ulster County Tourism Office 
Ulster County Sheriff’s Office 
UCAT 
Birnie Bus 
Waste Management 
Bruderhof Communities 
Feeney Boats 
Hudson Valley Maritime Museum 
Fast Signs 
WKNY - Radio Kingston 
JVS GRAPHICS 
Hudson Valley Sudbury School 
Baby Quip 
 
Thank you for your continued 
support throughout the 19 years 
of the Hooley on the Hudson™ 
and we will be back next year.  
 

Keep the Faith!! 
 

 
THE 

HISTORIAN’S CORNER 
Neil Murray 

 

A VIDEO 
BRIDGET MOORE 

 
The study of material culture as a 
means of understanding the past 
brings us closer to those who 
lived before us.  Please follow the 
link below as you travel back in 
time to 1869.  Here you will meet 
Bridget Moore, Irish Immigrant, 
living at 97 Orchard Street, 
Manhattan, New York 
City.  Through the eyes of 
objects, the Tenement museum 
will bring life on the Lower East 
Side vividly to realism.  Enjoy 
 
Please see the link below. 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v
=-_zqzcFmSw8   

 
Slainte, Neil  
 

 
ULSTER AOH MONTHLY 

MEETING UPDATE 
Michael Creeden 

 
APRIL 13, 2021 

ARACE ELECTRIC 
357 BROADWAY, 
KINGSTON, NY  

6:30 PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ULSTER COUNTY AOH  

DIVISION 1 
FACEBOOK & TWITTER 

Dan Carey 
 

If you are in the AOH, LAOH, 
JRAOH, or Pipe Band and would 
like to learn more about these 
initiatives or help manage them, 
please feel free to contact me via 
Facebook. 
In the meantime, please check us 
out at the links below: 
• Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/Ul
sterAOH 

Twitter: @UlsterAOH 
We also have pages’ setup for the 
Irish Cultural Center Hudson 
Valley. They can be found at: 
• Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/IC
CHudsonValley 

• Web: http://www.icchv.org  
• Twitter: @ICCHudsonValley 

Finally, if you have any pictures, 
events, or announcements you 
would like to have posted on the 
AOH or ICC Facebook pages, 
please send a message to either 
Facebook Account. 
 

 
IRISH CULTURE CENTER 
(ICC) - HUDSON VALLEY 

www.icchv.org 
 

IRISH CULTURAL CENTER 
CONSTRUCTION 

 
The ICCHV keeps moving 
forward.  Gaelic Classes 
conducted by our own Bob 
McDonald are ongoing and fun. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-_zqzcFmSw8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-_zqzcFmSw8


 
Our recent fund raiser was a 
success – Please donate to the 
cause and continue to support the 
construction of our own cultural 
center.  As soon as the State 
releases our grant we can 
continue with construction. 
 
The Irish Cultural Center of the 
Hudson Valley & Summer Series 
Run Committee are working 
diligently on organizing for the 
run this summer.  Get involved 
we need your help.  
 
We had a successful Shamrock 
Run and runners posted their 
times etc. on our website. 
 
Check out the ICCHV website 
ICCHV.ORG For details and a 
link to sign up.  We hope you 
will participate in this year’s 
virtual race and support our loyal 
sponsors.  We pray that next year 
will be a return to the run we’ve 
grown to know and love. 
 
After the most unusual year, we 
are pleased to say the Irish 
Cultural Center Hudson Valley 
concept is still alive, but needs 
your help.  Please keep us in 
mind when you have a few extra 
dollars to send our way.  We are 
building the ICCHV as soon as 
we are able.  
Thank you.  
Keep Moving Forward!! 
 

 
DUES-DUES--DUES 

 

DUES ARE DUE FOR 2021 
The Membership cards have been 
mailed for those of us you have 
sent in their dues. 
 

Please send in your dues as soon 
as possible.  We probably paid 
the State and National for your 
membership. 
 
If you want to suspend your 
membership at this time let Kevin 
Ginty know as soon as possible- 
email gintykb@aol.com  
We need all the help we can get. 
Please make sure you dig out that 
letter you received and pay your 
dues.  Please pay as soon as you 
can, we need your help this year 
more than ever.  Our dues are 
very reasonable at $25.00 per 
year. 
Keep up your support for our 
efforts to educate our kids and the 
general public about our great 
culture and the contributions the 
Irish have made to the local area 
and to the USA. 
 
Send your dues for this year and 
also for any other prior years to:  

UCAOH Div 1 
PO Box 2026 

Kingston, NY 12402 
 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

 
Sponsor someone for 
membership.  Applications are on 
the website and dues are only 
$25.00 per year. 
 
Keep searching out those Irish 
sons that qualify for membership. 

 

 
AOH JUNIOR DIVISION 

Dave Jackson 
As always, we need your help to 
spread the word. Nephews, 
Cousins, Grandsons, Family 
Friends... we need them all to 

join! Please help keep the AOH 
alive by infecting our youngsters 
with the same beliefs and cultural 
richness as we have! Please call 
me directly for involvement - 
Dave Jackson 845-389-5150.  
Any input and assistance are 
welcomed!!  
 

 
 

THE IRISH SHOW 
 

Every Sunday Morning at 8:00 
AM WKNY with Ken and Anna 
Brett. www.radiokingston.org 
1490 AM 107.9 FM 
 
We are very humbled and 
honored that Barbara and Bill 
Yosh had a conversation about 
whom they would like to have 
co- host the Irish Show with me.  
Anna Brett, who had substituted 
for Bill on several occasions, is 
very excited to carry on Bill’s 
role. It is made even more special 
because Anna is doing so with 
the blessing of Barbara and Bill.   
We hope to continue the Sunday 
morning Irish Show experience 
comforted in knowing that Bill’s 
knowledge of Irish music and his 
Irish wit and spirit will remain an 
inspiration for us for many Irish 
Shows to come.                                                                  
“Think where man’s glory most 
begins and ends,   
And say my glory was I had such 
friends.” 
 William Butler Yeats (1856-
1939) 
The First Irishman to receive the 
Nobel Prize for Literature, in 
1923. 

 



 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

Please keep in your prayers all 
our members who may be 
experiencing ill health. Please 
keep in your prayers Dr. Jim 
Cone, John Dwyer, Sr., Don 
Hastings, Jr. 
 

 
PIPE, DRUM AND HONOR 

GUARD NEWS 
Scott Benson 

 
SMALL GATHERING 
PRACTICES ARE AT ARACE. 
6:30 PM  
 
The UC AOH Band was out and 
about wearing masks and 
spreading cheer for the St. 
Patrick's season.  While our 
normal parades were cancelled, 
we were able to get together and 
perform for some local events 
and, with permission, visited 
some local restaurants and bars to 
play a couple tunes.  We started 
with AOH Mass at St. Peter's in 
Rosendale on Saturday March 
13th. We played for the Reher 
Bakery Roll revival and Museum 
Fundraiser on March 14th; 
followed by a pop-up parade 
down West Strand Street and 
through T.R. Gallo Park to the 
surprise and delight of all around.  
We took part in a televised 
"virtual" Chamber of Commerce 
breakfast on St. Patrick’s Day 
and followed up with a tour to 
play outside of the local Nursing 
and Adult Care homes.  After a 
long winter and even longer 
pandemic, the Craic was high and 
much needed! 

 
Practices will continue both 
virtually and socially distanced at 
Arace Electric.  As Spring 
continues to unfold, we will 
move to regular practices outside 
in local parks until we can all 
gather safely at the White Eagle 
again. 
 
As restrictions are slowly lifted 
and vaccinations continue to be 
administered, we are looking 
forward to some parades in the 
coming months.   Contracts have 
already been received for a few 
parades and events in the coming 
months and we are looking 
forward to an amazing Hooley! 
Feel free to join us at any event 
and all are welcome to come and 
learn Saturday mornings with Jim 
Carey or with the band at 
Monday night practice. 
 
Need people for the Pipes, 
Drums, or Honor Guard.  You are 
welcome.  Call for information 
about the band.  Please contact 
Jim Carey or Robin Carey at 338-
6622 or any member of the band 
. 

 
AOH 

“LUCKY THREE” IRISH 
CALENDAR WINNERS 

Bill Murphy 
 

MARCH 
3/02 #167 $35 Tim Bowers 
3/05 #805 $35 Maureen Wills 
3/06 #619 $35 Andrew Woltman 
3/09 #440 $35 Corryn Carey Darling 
3/10 #527 $35 Jannett Loughlin 
3/10 #527 $35 Ms Gail Diamond 
3/10 #527 $35 Pat Sweeney 
3/10 #527 $35 David Oseas 
3/10 #527 $35 Barbara Yosh 
3/12 #385 $35 Arthur Smith 

3/15 #202 $35 Paul Donovan  
3/19 #194 $35 Mary Murphy 
3/20 #017 $35 Arthur Smith 
3/20 #017 $35 June R Miller 
3/20 #017 $35 Cecelia M Hopper 
3/21 #522 $75 Marisa VanLoan  
3/28 #546 $75 Matt Hall 
3/31 #820 $35 Mark Geary 
3/31 #820 $35 BA Feeney   
 
The Lucky Three Ticket is based on 
the 3-digit number of the NYS 
Evening Pick Three Numbers.  As in 
past years all you need to do is pick 
your number and Pay your $25.00 
You have a chance to win $35.00 
each day of the year, $75.00 on 
Sunday 
 

 

 

 
GARDEN VEGETABLE 

SPAGHETTI 
By Betty Crocker Kitchens 
• Prep 10 MIN 
• Total 25 MIN 
• Servings 6 

A bounty from the garden--peas, 
carrots, onion, garlic, zucchini, 
tomatoes and basil--makes a 
delicious pasta topping. 
Ingredients 
1 package (16 ounces) spaghetti  
2  tablespoons olive or vegetable 
oil 
2  medium carrots, sliced (1/4 
cup) 
1  medium onion, diced (1/2 cup) 
2  medium zucchini, cut into 1/2-
inch slices (4 cups) 
2  garlic cloves, finely chopped 
3 medium tomatoes, cut into 1-
inch pieces 

https://www.bettycrocker.com/about-us


½ cup frozen green peas, thawed 
1 tablespoon chopped fresh basil 
leaves or 1 teaspoon dried basil 
leaves 
½ teaspoon salt 
¼ teaspoon pepper 
2/3 cup grated Parmesan cheese 
Steps 
1 Cook and drain spaghetti as 
directed on package. 
2 While spaghetti is cooking, heat 
oil in 10-inch skillet over 
medium-high heat. Cook carrots, 
onion, zucchini and garlic in oil, 
stirring frequently, until 
vegetables are crisp-tender. 
3 Stir in remaining ingredients 
except cheese; cook until hot. 
Serve vegetable mixture over 
spaghetti. Sprinkle with cheese. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

JELLY DOUGHNUT 
BUNDT CAKE 
By Betty Crocker Kitchens 

 

• Prep 25 MIN 
• Total 3 HR 0 MIN 
• Servings 12 

Cake doughnut? Jelly doughnut? 
Raised and glazed? Now you 
don’t have to choose. With its 
fine, moist crumb, raspberry jam 
filling and sweet glaze, this bundt 
combines all the best 
characteristics of these doughnuts 
into one crowd-sized treat that’s 
better than anything. 
 
Ingredients  
Cake 
1 box Betty Crocker™ Super 
Moist™ yellow cake mix 
1 cup milk 
½ cup butter, melted 

4 eggs 
¾ cup seedless raspberry jam 
Glaze 
1 ½ cups powdered sugar 
3  tablespoons milk 
Steps 
1 Heat oven to 325°F. 
Generously spray 12-cup fluted 
tube cake pan with cooking spray 
with flour. 
2 In large bowl, beat cake mix, 
milk, melted butter and eggs with 
electric mixer on low speed 1 
minute, scraping bowl constantly. 
Increase speed to medium; beat 2 
minutes. Pour batter into pan. 
3 Bake 38 to 43 minutes or until 
toothpick inserted in center 
comes out clean. Cool in pan 15 
minutes. While still in pan, poke 
holes in cake with end of wooden 
spoon, 2 inches deep and 1/2 inch 
apart down the middle of the 
cake, leaving 1-inch border on 
either side of the pan. Use wet 
paper towel to wipe ends of 
spoon after each poke. 

 
4 In small microwavable 
measuring cup, heat jam 
uncovered on High 30 seconds. 
Stir and continue to microwave in 
15-second increments, stirring 
after each, until jam is hot and 
pourable, about 1 minute to 1 
minute 30 seconds. 

 
5 Pour jam into holes in cake. 
Cool cake in pan 1 hour. Run 
metal spatula around outer and 
inside edges of pan to loosen 
cake. Remove from pan to 

cooling rack. Cool completely, 
about 30 minutes.  
Transfer to serving platter. 

 
6 In small bowl, beat Glaze 
ingredients with whisk until 
smooth; add additional milk, 1/2 
teaspoon at a time, until thin 
glaze consistency. Use pastry 
brush to brush half the glaze 
evenly over entire surface of 
cake. Let stand 5 minutes. Repeat 
with remaining half of glaze. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bettycrocker.com/about-us


 
LAOH DIVISION 5 

NEWS 
Jean Steuding 

 
NEXT MEETING 

TBD 
6:00 PM 

Welcome to the beautiful season 
of spring!  Enjoy each day!  We 
ZOOMED on March 9, and more 
people are signing on!  It doesn’t 
take the place of live meetings, 
but it’s fun to see our sisters on 
line and keeps us together.  Patti 
conducts a professional meeting 
despite the fact that we’re virtual!  
Patti will let us know when our 
April meeting (virtual) will be!  
On March 15, Fr. Scafidi and Fr. 
Kearney offered a Mass at St. 
Mary’s St. Peter’s in honor of St. 
Brigid, Patroness of Ireland. We 
were honored that Deacon Jack 
Carr assisted at Mass and 
especially happy to see Fr. 
Kearney!  He looked well and 
was glad to be with us.  During 
the month of March, we also 
celebrated two great saints, St. 
Joseph on March 19 and St. 
Patrick on March 17.  After the 
Mass on the 15th, Patti presented 
Chrissy Wrixon and Pam Boyle 
with the St. Brigid Award, so 
well deserved, for their service in 
the LAOH!  Congratulations and 
thank you Chrissy and Pam for 
all you do in planning festive and 
well-attended events!  You are 
truly appreciated!  On St. 
Patrick’s Day, the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
at St. Mary’s St. Peters was 
offered by Fr. Burke for Pat 
Schiskie, one of our beloved 
sisters who recently went home 

to God.  How special!  We are 
trying to keep things intact, so the 
Student Heritage Awards will be 
given to graduating seniors (sons, 
daughters or grandchildren of 
LAOH members) again this year.  
You may get applications from 
Patti, and return them to her by 
May 5.  Please also notify Patti or 
a board member if you wish to 
volunteer for the phone chain.  
We are delighted that our sister, 
Anna Brett, has joined Ken Brett 
as co-host of the Irish Show.  I 
am sure that Bill Yosh is looking 
down and smiling knowing that 
the Irish Show remains in good 
hands with Ken and Anna.   He 
probably has his clip board out 
checking off all his Irish favorites 
each time they are played! If you 
want to send communications to 
the LAOH, our address is PO 
Box 2432, Kingston, NY 12402.  
Please e-mail Patti if there is an 
update in your address, phone 
number or e-mail address.   
Patti’s e-mail address is 
LAOH5pres@gmail.com.  Please 
pray for our dear sick:  Fr. 
Kearney (for his continued 
healing), Ethel Navarra and 
Lorraine Wagner.   Please notify 
Judy Mathews 
(judymath4@yahoo.com or 338-
1618) if for some reason you 
want us to pray for you or a loved 
one or if you know a member, 
relative of a member or a friend 
of the LAOH you think should 
receive a card of some type.  
Recently another LAOH sister 
went home to God!  Breda 
McMahon was an Irish 
immigrant at a very young age 
who lived her life always with 
her Irish personality shining 
through.  She was so proud of her 
heritage, and her faith and charity 
dominated her life.  Breda was a 

long-time member of the LAOH.  
There is not enough space to list 
all her contributions to the Irish 
community and the community at 
large!  She was a huge part of the 
John A. Coleman High School 
for many years!  To Breda’s 
family, we extend our deepest 
sympathy! Breda, may the angels 
lead you into paradise!  You will 
be missed!  It has been a difficult 
year, and hopefully we are seeing 
the light at the end of the tunnel.  
Easter is in a few days!  May the 
events of Holy Week and the 
Feast of the Resurrection, which 
is the Glory of everything we 
believe, grant us healing in any 
way we need it as well as lasting 
peace!  Thank God we are people 
of faith!  We are Easter people!  
May God bless you and keep you 
well and safe as we see a rebirth 
of nature and hopefully a rebirth 
of all that is good!  As always, 
PRAY FOR PEACE AND 
HEALING. 
------------------------------------ 
The tilling of the corn fields 
The blooming of the trees 
The buds and flowers peeking 
From their winter-time demise 
The sound of children playing 
The sun so early bright 
The cold of winter ending 
And warmth stays through the 
night 
The streams are rolling swiftly 
The birds are singing too 
And at this special season 
I think of friends like you 
On this joyous Easter morning 
When heaven touches earth 
I know that it was in God’s plan 
Spring’s promise of rebirth 
 
By Jeannine Steuding 
-----------------------------------------  
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Hibernian Motto 
Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity 

(Cairdis, Aontacht agus, Chríostaí Carthanais) 
 

Keep the Faith 
(Coinnigh an Faith) 

 
Is Cuimhin Linn 
(We Remember) 
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